
Cyngor Cymuned LLANWDDYN Community Council
MINUTES OF COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

Held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 16th February 2022 at 7.00pm
Present: 

Cllr W Bedford (Chair), Cllr J Bedford, Cllr L Baker and Cllr Bryn Davies
Apologies for Absence (019)  
Cllr C Lloyd and Cllr M Herbert
Declaration of Interests (020)
Nil
Minutes of Last Meeting (021)
It was RESOLVED by council that the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th January 2022 was a true record. The Chair signed the minutes. 
Information Arising from the Previous Meeting (022)

Clerk – Council have contacted the SLCC to try and get a standing Clerk until a permanent candidate is found.  Ms Anne Wilson and Chair are liaising over the cover of the Clerk.  All the Office (files and accounts etc) will be held by the Chair until Clerks takes over. 

Update from Powys County Councillor (023)
Cllr Davies informed the council that Powys CC budget meetings will be held end of February and early March to confirm the budget rise for the coming year.  Cllr Davies also briefed council on the Second Home Council Tax.
Public Consultation on school's admissions arrangements and catchment maps (024)
Council discussed the admissions information and arrangements for 2023-24 for Early years, primary and Secondary.  A letter from Mr David Thomas was read to council (Copy of letter is attachment Two to these minutes).  The Council fully concurred with Mr Thomas’s comments and RESOLVED to write to the Powys CC strongly objecting to the proposals in the document.  Action Clerk 
Hafren Dyfrdwy Update (025)

The council was updated on the following subjects:
i. The new supervisor is Ms Helen Stimpson
ii. Car Park is still on track

iii. Footpath – Council RESOLVED that once the footpath from the Dam to Abertridwr is

completed it would be taken over by the council for it upkeep.

iv. Road to Dam Carpark will be closed for a period of 24hrs to lay and dry tarmac

v. Dam weight limit is still awaiting inspection.

vi. Toilets are now on a timer and will be open from 9 am till 5 pm

Correspondence (026)
Email from Dafarn Newydd-Pads for Defib. Council RESOLVED to purchase new pad as old pad expire end of March.
Comments on the Consultation on the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021:  Community & Town Councils statutory guidance  (027)
Comments on the Consultation on the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021:  Community & Town Councils statutory guidance were distributed to members. Council RESOLVED to accept the comments and answers on the Community & Town Council Statutory Guidance as presented.  Copy is Attachment One to these minutes. Action Clerk
Bonfire Night (028)
Council RESOLVED to take over the responsibility of the Bonfire Night.  A committee made up of members from the Council, Llanwddyn Events and Vibrant Vyrnwy.
HM The Queens Platinum Jubilee  (029)

A committee of members of Council, Community Centre and  will organise the Platinum Jubilee event in June.  To be discussed at next meeting.  

Playpark (030)

Council was updated on the Clear up Weekend which has been organised for this weekend, but due to weather may be put off a week. 
Finance (031)
Bank Statements figures: 
Current Account: £ 6237.37








Deposit Account: £ 21,050.37




Income:





Powys Toilet Grant


£1886.00




Payments: 

Wages & Expenses for Clerk 

£167.47 (BACS)

HMRC PAYE



£39.20 (BACS)

Mrs T Roberts (Jan)


£90.00 (BACS)





Bank Charges



£5.00 (DR)





Zurich Insurance


£547.55 (BACS)





NetWise UK (Website)


£300.00 (BACS)

HD




£289.70 (BACS)

It was RESOLVED by council that the invoices and payments be honoured.
Toilets  (032)

Nil
Planning (033)

No planning
Highway (034)
Council was informed that water is coming out of the drains above the hairpin bend again.  Action Clerk
Report of Representative  (035)

Nil

Members Points of Information (036)
The next council meeting will be held Wednesday 16th March at 7.00pm in the Community Centre.
Signed ………………………………………………………… (Chair)       Date  ……………………………. 
Attachment 1

To February Council Minutes

Dated 16 Feb 22

Consultation Questions
Question 1.  Generally, is the structure and coverage of the guidance presented clearly and in
a way which is practical for community and town councils?

The Councils agrees the guidance is presented in a clear and practical way for the Community Council.

Question 2.  Does Chapter 1 provide sufficient and appropriate guidance on the eligibility
conditions for exercising the general power of competence? Is it clear on how the general power of competence should be applied? What additional information would be helpful?

The Council believes that Chapter 1 does provide sufficient guidance on the eligibility conditions and how it should be applied.  Council have no additional information.  


Question 3. What additional information would be helpful to illustrate or clarify how the general power of competence could be applied to community councils? Do you have any case studies which could support this?
The Council has no additional information that would be helpful to illustrate or clarify how the general power of competence could be applied to community councils.

Question 4.  Do Chapters 2 and 3 provide sufficient and appropriate guidance on the
requirements relating to multi-location meetings and on how the public may participate in council meetings?
The Council agrees that Chapter 2 and 3 provide sufficient and appropriate guidance on the
requirements relating to multi-location meetings and on how the public may participate in council meetings.  However, the Council does wish to make you aware that due to poor infrastructure in our rural areas we are physically unable to comply. 

Question 5.  Does Chapter 4 provide sufficient and appropriate guidance on meeting the duty
to prepare and publish annual reports? What additional specific information would be helpful?

The Council agrees that Chapter 4 provides sufficient and appropriate guidance on meeting, the duty to prepare and publish annual reports and has no further comments.

Question 6.  Does Chapter 5 provide sufficient and appropriate guidance on meeting the duty
to prepare and publish training plans? What additional information would be helpful?

The Council agrees that  Chapter 5 provides sufficient and appropriate guidance on meeting the duty to prepare and publish training plans and has no further comments.

Question 7.  We would like to know your views on the effects that this guidance would have
on the Welsh language, specifically on opportunities for people to use Welsh and on treating the Welsh language no less favourably than English. What effects do you think there would be? How could positive effects be increased, or negative effects be mitigated?

The Council does not have any views on the effects that this guidance would have as asked in question 7.  However, the Community Council supports the Welsh Language and respects those whose first language is Welsh. Facilities are available to the council if requested.

Question 8.  Please also explain how you believe the proposed guidance could be formulated
or changed so as to have positive effects or increased positive effects on opportunities for people to use the Welsh language and on treating the Welsh language no less favourably than the English language, and no adverse effects on opportunities for people to use the Welsh language and on treating the Welsh language no less favourably than the English language.

The Council does not have any views on the effects that this guidance would have as asked in question 8.  However, the Community Council supports the Welsh Language and respects those whose first language is Welsh.  The Council wishes the panel to be aware that funding must be budgeted, as translators and translation of documents Welsh/English and English/Welsh does not come cheap.

Question 9.  We have asked a number of specific questions. If you have any related issues which we have not specifically addressed, please use this space to report them.

The Council would like to make the following comments:

i. Dyslexia – Help/resources need to be provided to those suffering with Dyslexia who wish to serve in Public Life.
ii. Council strongly feels that there must be more support to rural areas to have the 

Internet rolled out and connected.  

Attachment 2
To February Council Minutes

Dated 16 Feb 22

I notice from your consultation document that the catchment area, which was previously served by Ysgol Efyrnwy, Llanwddyn, is now being split between 3 schools viz. Ysgol Pennant, Ysgol Pontrobert and Ysgol Cwm Banwy. Since the closure of Ysgol Efyrnwy [of which I am a former Chair of Governors] in 2009, pupils from Llanwddyn and the surrounding area, who would previously have attended Ysgol Efyrwny, have been allocated places in Ysgol Pennant, an arrangement which has worked well. I therefore suggest that the current catchment area of Ysgol Pennant be retained including all homesteads east of Llanwddyn to the junction of the B4395 and B4393 and south of Llanwddyn to Maes Dyfnant.
I should also like you to consider the likely effect of changing the current primary on the future secondary catchment areas for pupils from Llanwddyn in that, those attending Ysgol Cwm Banwy or Ysgol Pontrobert will be expected to attend Ysgol Bro Caereinion, whereas those attending Ysgol Pennant will be expected to attend Ysgol Llanfyllin, creating the prospect of [mini-]buses cross-crossing each other on the local roads in order to take pupils from neighbouring homes to different schools. Llanfyllin is far more accessible to pupils and their parents than Llanfair Caereinion and it has, crucially, the medical practice which serves every pupil in the Llanwddyn area. 

It is difficult to convey the negative effect of your proposals simply by completing this form so I look forward to a site visit from your officers at the earliest opportunity.

